
 

Please contact Steve Farst with any questions or concerns. 

 
CITY OF GROVEPORT 

REPORT TO MAYOR AND COUNCIL 
 

April 14, 2021 
Engineering Department – Steve Farst 

 Capital Projects: 

Alum Creek Drive and  Paving to resume this spring. Project managed by Franklin County  
Rohr Road to Port Rd   Engineers office (FCEO) 
  
W. Bixby Rd., Phase 2 Project bid solicitation period has begun. Bids are due on 4/30/21. An 

interagency agreement is in place to work cooperatively with the office of 
the Franklin Co. Engineer (FCEO) to combine our improvement with their 
replacement of the Hendron Ditch culvert.  The FCEO will provide 
construction management services, which should lead to project 
efficiencies. Construction is anticipated to begin in mid to late June, with a 
road closure of maximum 60-days from near Three Creeks metro Park to 
the Mad. Christian Church, between approximately July 5 to Sept. 5.  

 
Phase 2 S. Hamilton/Higgins Spring construction resumed with sidewalk work and conduit work.  
Intersection Improvements  Paving is expected in next 6-8 weeks. Manufacture of signal equipment is 

delayed due to mechanical issues at the plant in Minnesota that have since 
been corrected.  It is expected that signal equipment will be erected in July, 
pending delivery of the manufactured poles and mast arms.  OPWC has 
approved a schedule extension.  

Streets/Street: 
 
2021 Street Maintenance Bids were received on March 26.  Columbus Asphalt Paving, Inc., was 

awarded the contract.  The preconstruction meeting is April 20, 2021.  
 Improvement areas will be identified at the April Committee of the Whole 

meeting.    
Storm system:  
 
Alley Drainage Design is underway to address replacement of older alley storm tiles north 

of Main Street.  Columbia Gas is verifying their facilities and checking for 
conflicts. To be put out for bid later this year.  

 Development Projects:  
Redwood Apts. Hendron Engineering plans for utility improvements are approved. Site plans are 

under review.  

2400 Rohr Rd Site development plans are under review for this site located at the NE 
corner of Rohr Rd. and Alum Creek Drive.   

 
Other development plans Site development plans are under review for a vacant parcel north of 

Wendy’s on Greenpointe Dr. North (small warehouse) and at 4500 
Hamilton Road, south of Higgins (moderate sized warehouse).   

 Traffic study:  

Groveport Road Corridor Study Final Report was offered to stakeholders for comment.  Presentation 
will be made to Council at May’s Committee of the Whole meeting. 

 


